
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Newsletter Editor:  Beth Hinkle  nanahink@gmail.com      GRS Management:  Lisa Riddle  561-641-8554, ext. 107 
 

President’s Message 

 

Dear Friends and Neighbors, 
 
I would first like to congratulate Jean Pasqua, Larry 
Stone and Ed McClung on being elected to the 
Homeowners Board  of Directors at our Annual 
Membership Meeting.  I also want to thank Margie 
Hoffman for her many years of service both on our 
HOA Board and as our representative on the 
Master HOA Board.  
 
Your 2018 Board of Directors is: 
 
President:  Ed Hinkle, 717-656-8910 
 edwardchinkle@gmail.com 
Vice President:  Jean Pasqua, 561-641-2046 
 jnbpas@comcast.net 
Secretary:  Arlene Stropoli, 561-966-0495 
 cnst80@aol.com 
Director:  Michelle Hugan, 561-969-0871 
 hupine44@yahoo.com 
Director:  Larry Stone, 561-512-4330 
 larrystone@fastmail.com 
Director:  Lorraine Sullivan, 561-818-0286 
 alsullivan7252@aol.com 
Director:  Edward McClung, 954-801-6130 
 emcclung@bellsouth.net   
Treasurer (appointed):  Jayne Subwick 
 
We currently have seven elected board members 
of a required nine member board.  Anyone 
interested in serving should provide their name, 
address and qualifications to me, please. 
 
On behalf of your Board, we are looking forward to 
serving our community and a great year in 2018! 
 
Respectfully,  
 

Ed Hinkle 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Newsletter February 2018 

Newsletter 
If you have any articles or additions to this newsletter 
please forward them to Beth at nanahink@gmail.com or 
contact Ed Hinkle, Board President at 717-656-8910 or 
edwardchinkle@gmail.com . 

Want to have some fun? 
Join us for 

SHUFFLEBOARD 
& 

SANDWICHES. 
 

Sunday, February 11, 2018 
 

First game is at  
2:00 p.m. 

 

Cost is $10.00 
(No more cooking!) 

 

Appetizers and beverages all day long 
Dinner at 5:00 p.m.  

Includes sandwiches, sides,  
dessert and coffee. 

 

RSVP to Marge DeLaura at 
561-642-7364 by  
February 8, 2018 

 
Teams are matched randomly and posted on the 

pool bulletin board on Saturday, February 10, 2018 
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Community Contacts 
 

Board President:   
     Ed Hinkle  717-656-8910 
Recreation Area/Pool Issues:   
     Ed Hinkle   717-656-8910 
Community Property Issues:   
     Michelle Hugan   561-969-0871 
Architectural Review Committee (ARC):  
     Trixie Kinn 561-312-9840 
Entertainment Committee:   
     See event ads in this newsletter for contact info. 
Clubhouse Social Calendar:   
     Jean Pasqua   561-641-2046 
Master Association Representative: 
     Ed McClung  954-801-6130 
Non-Emergency Sheriff’s Office 
     561-688-3400 
GRS Management:   
     Lisa Riddle 561-641-8554, ext. 107 
GRS Website/Lucerne Lakes HOA Information: 
     Go to www.grsmgt.com, “Find Your 
     Community”, “luc”, “Lucerne Lakes HOA” 
 

These are the people to contact for information 
regarding their respective committees. 

(Cut and post on your bulletin board.) 

Activities Corner  
Weekly 
 

Free Easy Yoga:  Mondays 8:30-9:30 a.m. 
Water Exercise:  Monday, Wednesday, Friday 10:30 a.m.  
Textiles and Crafts:   First Monday of each month  
  9:45-11:00 a.m.  Contact Marge at 561-642-7364  
Canasta:  Wednesday 1:30 p.m.  Contact Marie 
  Tarantino at 561-642-7771. 
Card Games:  Monday, Tuesday, Thursday.  Contact  
  Jayne Subwick at 954-328-2588 for times. 
 
 
 

Monthly 
 

LLHOA Meeting:  February 21, 6:30 p.m. at the  
  Clubhouse.   
Master Board Meeting:  February 20, 9:00 a.m. at the 
  Satellite Clubhouse on Tahiti Lane 
COP Meeting:  This group meets the third Friday of each  
  month at Lucerne Point Satellite Clubhouse on Tahiti  
  Lane.  Contact Harold Shulman at 561-967-1919 for  
  more details.   

 

 

  

Do you like to gamble, or shop, or both?  Mark your calendar for a trip to: 

Date:  February 20, 2018 
Cost:  $25 per person 
 

Receive $10 playing credit and $7 lunch  
voucher. 
 

Bus leaves the Lucerne Lakes Clubhouse parking  
lot at 9:00 a.m. and returns approximately 5:15 p.m. 
 

There is lots to do at Gulfstream Casino besides  
gambling.  Enjoy wonderful outside shopping and  
walking areas.  
  
Need a day out?  Then, this trip is for you! 
 
Call Arlene Stropoli at 561-966-0495 for reservations by February 13, 2018 
 
 

 

The association does not accept responsibility for the content 
of any advertisements in our Community newsletter. 

 



 
          
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
               

 
                                                                                                                    
 

SAVE THESE FEBRUARY DATES 
February 11 Shuffleboard Tourney 
February 20 Gulfstream Casino Trip 
February 20  Master Board Meeting 
February 21 LLHOA Meeting 

 
Looking Ahead to Upcoming Events 

 

March* Shuffleboard Tourney, St. Patrick’s 
Dinner 

April* Shuffle Board Tourney, Luau 

 

 
*Dates to be determined 

 

OOPS!  Please correct the address  
published in the last newsletter 

for John Mandese & Laurie Thom 
to 7435 Pine Forest Circle, West 
 

 
 

Give a warm welcome to our new neighbor! 

 

 

Suggestions are Welcome 
A suggestion box is located in 
the Clubhouse. Your construc- 
tive criticism is important and  
welcome.  Please remember  
to include your name, address,  
and phone number on the form 
before putting your suggestions 
in the box.  Thank you.    

Gentle Yoga, Held Weekly 
Yoga classes are being held each Monday from 8:30 to 9:30 
in the Clubhouse.  Emphasis is placed on stretching to help 
improve flexibility, exercises to improve balance, breathing 
and strength.  Relaxation and special focus is stressed in 
order to reduce the risk of falling.   
 
Supplies needed for the class include:   
comfortable clothes and sneakers  
(or go barefoot).  Optional items  
include: yoga mat, cushion or towel  
(if wanted).  

 

Please Note:  If you did not get your HOA 

payment coupon book, contact Lisa Riddle 

from GRS at 516-641-8554, extension 107. 

 
 
 

Above all things,  
believe in love. 
Happy Valentine’s Day.   
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Do You Like Arts and Crafts? 
 
A decorative plate class will be  
held on February 5th and 12th.  
Just in time to finish this gift 
 to give to your special Valentine!   
Class time is 10:00-11:00 a.m. 
 
You will need to bring your own supplies, including: 

 1 - plain, clear glass dish (a small plate or dinner 
plate) 

 ½ yard of cotton fabric of your choice or enough to 
extend beyond your plate plus 2 inches.  You can 
choose a theme such as Valentine’s Day, St. 
Patrick’s Day, Easter, or any beautiful fabric or fun 
fabric you have at home. 

 “Modge Podge” (which can be bought at Walmart, 
JoAnne’s Fabrics, Michaels’ or Hobby Lobby) 

 2 - 1” sponge paintbrushes 

 Piece of fine sandpaper 
 
On  February 5th, you will learn and apply the first steps.  On 
February 12th, you will finish the project.   A complete list of 
supplies can be found on the front table as you enter the 
Clubhouse. 

 

 

 

IF YOU SEE SOMETHING, SAY SOMETHING 
 

Don’t be afraid to call the  
police if you see something  
that is out of order or amiss.   
As residents of the Lucerne  
Lakes Community it is our  
responsibility to report wrong-  
doings.  Please help your neighbor  
by reporting anything suspicious. 

 

WE WANT  YOU! 
 

The Entertainment Committee  
is looking for volunteers to  join  
them.  Each month the Entertainment  
Committee plans the residents’ calendar with fun-filled 
events.  If you have any suggestions or ideas for events 
that would be interesting to the Community, please think 
about coming to the next meeting.  Contact Arlene Stropoli 
at 561-966-0495 for more information.   

 

 


